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By email:  
 
 
Dear Mr  
 
Freedom of Information Request - Reference 22-006 
 
I refer to your application for access to government information received by 
Transport Canberra and City Services (TCCS) on 17 January 2022 under the 
Freedom of Information Act 2016 (FOI Act). It is my understanding that you are 
seeking access to the following government information: 
 

“The results of the traffic counts carried out on Melrose Drive between Launceston 
Street and Corinna Street Woden from 2012 until the present time.” 

 
Authority  
I am an Information Officer appointed by the Director-General under section 18 of 
the FOI Act to deal with access applications made under Part 5 of the FOI Act.  
 
Timeframes 
A decision is due on this application by 15 February 2022. 
 
Decision on access 
Following the receipt of your application, enquiries were made to the relevant 
business unit to identify information relevant to your request. I have been advised 
that the information you are requesting access to is available to the public by 
application and fee. Requests can be made by emailing 
edward.meredith@act.gov.au. Information on fees is available online using this link.  

 
In accordance with the FOI Act, I have decided to refuse to deal with your application 
as the information is already available for purchase (see section 45(g)).  
 
Fees 
In accordance with the FOI Act, fees are applicable where information being provided 
to an applicant exceeds 50 pages. In this instance, no fee is applicable as no 
information is being disclosed under the FOI Act. 
 
Online publishing – disclosure log 
Under section 28 of the Act, TCCS maintains an online record of access applications 
called a disclosure log. Your original access application, my decision and documents 
will be published in the TCCS disclosure log between 3 – 10 business days from the 
date of this decision.  
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Your personal contact details will not be published. You may view the TCCS’ 
disclosure log at https://www.cityservices.act.gov.au/about-
us/freedom_of_information/disclosure-log . 
 
Ombudsman review 
My decision on your access request is a reviewable decision as identified in Schedule 
3 of the Act. You have the right to seek an Ombudsman review of this outcome under 
section 73 of the Act within 20 working days from the day that my decision is 
published in TCCS’ disclosure log or a longer period allowed by the Ombudsman. 
 
If you wish to request a review of my decision, you may write to the Ombudsman at: 

The ACT Ombudsman 
GPO Box 442 
CANBERRA  ACT  2601 
Via email: actfoi@ombudsman.gov.au 

 
ACT Civil and Administrative Tribunal (ACAT) review 
Under section 84 of the Act, if a decision is made under section 82 on an Ombudsman 
review, you may apply to the ACAT for review of the Ombudsman decision. 
 
Further information may be obtained from ACAT at: 
 ACT Civil and Administrative Tribunal 
 Level 4, 1 Moore Street 
 GPO Box 370 
 CANBERRA CITY  ACT  2601 
 Telephone: (02) 6207 1740 
 www.acat.act.gov.au 
 
If you have any queries concerning the directorate’s processing of your request, or 
would like further information, please contact the TCCS FOI team on (02) 6207 2987 
or email to tccs.foi@act.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meghan Oldfield  
Information Officer 
 
          February 2022  




